
Parish Council Meetings –

Annual Parish Assembly and Land

Lettings

The next Parish Council meeting will

be held on Thursday, 14th March in

the Annexe of Coverdale Memorial

Hall, Carlton, preceded by the Parish

Land Lettings and Annual Parish

Assembly which will commence at

7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.

www.parish-council.co.uk/carltontown

If you would like to include an item in the June Village Newsletter, please contact Marina Briggs, the Parish Clerk, as above.

Best wishes for a Happy Easter from all the Councillors!

Parish Council Website

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or

newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk. Please remember that

you can refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting

agendas, information papers, newsletters and general village

information.

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

Park View ( 640409)

Margaret Simpson 

Gilders Green ( 640200)

Dawn Suttill  

Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

Members of the Water Committee:

John Herbert, Abbots Thorn ( 640620)

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Norman Johnson, Moorcock House ( 640307)

Barry Syson, Granary Flat 

Marlene Horgan, Barnacre ( 640578)

Tour de Yorkshire is coming through Coverdale again

on Sunday 5th May!

There are activities being planned for the day again, to

include a live screening and refreshments in the Memorial Hall,

followed by a band, in the Foresters Arms later on. Please keep an

eye on the website, the Bridge and noticeboard for further details

including information about rolling road blocks, road closures and

timings for the day. If you want to be involved in organising another

great day for the community, please contact Marina on 640058.

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and Annexe

can be made through Rachel Smith from

Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The new annexe is ideal for small parties and

meetings and can be hired for £6/hr. The main

hall can be hired for larger events at £8/hr or

both rooms at £14/hr. Coverdale Memorial Hall Regular Events

New members are welcome to come and try:

Table Tennis on Monday evenings at 7pm.  For more details 

contact John Herbert 01969 640620.

Carpet Bowls on Tuesday Evenings at 7.30pm. 

Contact Jonathan Watkins on 01969 640415

Arts & Crafts on Wednesday Mornings. Contact Lyn Bayley on 

01969 640206

Yoga with Kathy Chilton on Wednesdays 1.30-3pm. 

Contact Kathy on 019696234707

Home Safety Services

North Yorkshire Fire & Rescue Service have 

expanded the original Home Fire Safety Checks to provide a 

wider Safe & Well in your own home service. The visits still 

include the standard fire safety checks, including checking and 

testing existing smoke alarms and supplying and installing new 

ones if required; but can now also include information and 

referral opportunities for assistance with a range of health and 

wellbeing matters: Slips, Trips & Falls, Mobility, Telecare, 

Hearing or sight impairment, Personal Care, Isolation, Alcohol, 

Poor or Cold living conditions, Dementia, Home Security & 

Scams. For more information please visit the following website: 

www.northyorksfire.gov.uk/communitysafety/home-safety.

EVENTS IN COVERDALE

2nd – 5th May – Tour de Yorkshire

The Tour is coming through Carlton on Sunday 5th May 

this year,  Please see above for further information.

Foresters Day - 8th June 2019.  More details in the next newsletter

Carol Singing Fundraising

Many thanks to all who gave 

money to the carol singers this 

year.  A fantastic total of £350 was 

raised which was donated The 

Robert Dent Memorial Fund for 

Deaf Children.

Carrol Thomas would like to thank all those who have sent 

flowers and card after her recent hip operation.  It has been 

heartwarming to receive them.

mailto:rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

